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Mr. Sakellaris was born in Volada on the is-

land of Karpathos and came to America with 
the last wave of immigration of the decade 
1965–1975. He has distinguished himself in 
his devotion to community involvement, both 
in the Karpathian community and beyond, 
serving as a friend and a model of accom-
plishment. Notably, his outstanding two-year 
service as chairman of the Karpathian Federa-
tion resulted in such a considerable increase 
of funds that the Foundation was able to pur-
chase the ‘‘Karpathian Home’’ in New Jersey. 
He has also achieved success as a restaurant 
owner, first with the ownership of Al’s Diner in 
Jersey City and afterwards Lyndhurst Diner in 
Lyndhurst. 

As a founding member of Pan Gregorian 
Enterprises in New Jersey, Mr. Sakellaris was 
instrumental in the formation of the Federation 
of Hellenic American Organizations of New 
Jersey. Through his tireless work with Andres 
Comodromos, Tassos Efstratiades and the 
founding Board members, Mr. Sakellaris 
helped to establish a sound and productive or-
ganization. He served as Executive Vice 
President of the Federation and currently is a 
Chairman of the Board of Pan Gregorian En-
terprises of New Jersey. 

Throughout his career, Mr. Sakellaris re-
mained enthusiastically involved in political 
life, taking an active role in supporting several 
Philhellene political figures in New Jersey, 
such as Senator Bill Bradley, Senator Robert 
Menendez and Governor Jim Florio. In 1986, 
he joined the Michael Dukakis for President 
Committee, becoming one of the strongest 
supporters of the Greek American presidential 
candidate. 

John Sakellaris has also served the Greek 
Orthodox Church in many capacities, including 
his service as a president of the Association of 
Voladioton ‘‘Saint Anargyroi’’ and president of 
the parish council of Saint Demetrios Church 
in Jersey City. He was also a member of the 
Metropolitan Council of the Metropolis of New 
Jersey. For his selfless service, Mr. Sakellaris 
was awarded the title of Archon of the Ecu-
menical Patriarchate. 

Mr. Speaker, today I rise to honor the re-
markable work of Mr. John E. Sakellaris, 
whose service and tireless efforts have 
touched the lives of the entire Greek-American 
community in New Jersey. I join with the 
grateful members of the Federation of Hellenic 
American Organizations of New Jersey, and 
all of my constituents in northern New Jersey, 
in thanking him for his innumerable contribu-
tions to the community. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. XAVIER BECERRA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 8, 2012 

Mr. BECERRA. Mr. Speaker, on June 5, 
2012, I was unavoidably detained and missed 
rollcall votes 315, 316, 317, and 318. If 
present, I would have voted ‘‘no’’ on rollcall 
votes 315 and 317, and ‘‘yea’’ on rollcall votes 
316 and 318. 

ENERGY AND WATER DEVELOP-
MENT AND RELATED AGENCIES 
APPROPRIATIONS ACT, 2013 

SPEECH OF 

HON. JOE WILSON 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 31, 2012 

The House in Committee of the Whole 
House on the state of the Union had under 
consideration the bill (H.R. 5325) making ap-
propriations for energy and water develop-
ment and related agencies for the fiscal year 
ending September 30, 2013, and for other pur-
poses: 

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Mr. Chair, I 
oppose the amendment shifting funds from the 
Mixed Oxide Fuel Fabrication Facility (MOX). 

On September 1, 2000, the United States 
and Russia signed the US-Russia Plutonium 
Disposition Agreement, with each nation 
agreeing to dispose of 34 metric tons of sur-
plus weapons-grade plutonium. Since that 
time, the United States Department of Energy 
(DOE) has made the decision to disposition 
the weapons-grade plutonium by means of a 
Mixed Oxide Fuel Fabrication Facility (MOX) 
which is currently under construction at DOE’s 
Savannah River Site (SRS), near Aiken, South 
Carolina. 

In addition to providing a means to enable 
the United States to honor its international ob-
ligation to Russia, MOX will generate nearly 
$50 billion worth of nuclear fuel rods over its 
lifespan which will be sold by the federal gov-
ernment. 

The facility, which is more than halfway 
completed, currently employs 2,600 individuals 
at the site and is responsible for over 2,000 
additional jobs across 42 states which are di-
rectly related to the project. 

Finally, the MOX facility plays a great role in 
the energy future of the United States. The 
nuclear fuel rods MOX will produce will pro-
vide power to the homes of millions of Ameri-
cans. 

The MOX facility is a vital asset to our coun-
try and I stand committed to taking every 
measure necessary to ensure that this worth-
while program is fully funded. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE 375TH 
ANNIVERSARY OF DUXBURY 

HON. WILLIAM R. KEATING 
OF MASSACHUSETTS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 8, 2012 

Mr. KEATING. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the 375th anniversary of the town of 
Duxbury, Massachusetts, a beautiful coastal 
haven on the State’s historic South Shore. 

While the town itself was incorporated in 
1637, people have inhabited the area for as 
much as 12,000 years. The Wampanoag tribe 
called the area now known as Duxbury 
‘‘Mattakesset,’’ meaning ‘‘place of many fish.’’ 
Indeed, Duxbury is blessed with bountiful nat-
ural resources, including not only fish but 
shellfish, cranberries, rivers, ponds and idyllic 
beaches. Its English name was chosen by 
Myles Standish—an officer serving as a mili-
tary advisor to the Pilgrims—who named it 
after Duxbury Woods in Great Britain. 

Colonists in Duxbury fought in several early 
American wars, and during the Revolutionary 
War, the town maintained a militia of 60 min-
utemen under the leadership of Ichabod 
Alden. One of Duxbury’s first natives, George 
Partridge, went on to represent the State of 
Massachusetts at the Continental Congress 
and was elected to the First Continental Con-
gress. 

The fishing industry developed rapidly after 
the Revolutionary War, when fishing rights 
were granted following the Treaty of Paris. 
What began as a small operation involving no 
more than a few families with two-masted 
schooners eventually grew into the largest 
ship-building port in the world. At the peak of 
the shipbuilding era, Duxbury boasted 20 ship-
yards and produced an average of 10 large 
sailing vessels every year. Eventually, swift 
clippers that required deep harbors super-
seded the brigs built in the shallower waters 
surrounding Duxbury, and the center of Amer-
ican shipbuilding shifted to Boston. However, 
several historical monuments to this era re-
main standing today. 

The shift in the shipbuilding industry made 
way for a new industry to dominate Duxbury’s 
economy—tourism. Thanks to its coastal loca-
tion and natural beauty, Duxbury soon be-
came a popular summer resort destination. 
Several area landmarks were built during this 
period, including the 130-foot Myles Standish 
Monument. The elegant Standish Hotel, origi-
nally built to accommodate the influx of sum-
mer visitors, survives today as two private 
residences. 

Duxbury’s population further boomed with 
the construction of Route 3, which made Bos-
ton and the surrounding region more acces-
sible. The rapid growth that occurred in subse-
quent years helped shape Duxbury into the vi-
brant community it is today. 

Mr. Speaker, the 375th anniversary of 
Duxbury is an opportunity both to reflect on its 
past accomplishments and look forward to its 
future. Its long history embodies the richness 
of American history and the indomitable spirit 
of the American people. May this remarkable 
Massachusetts town flourish for many years to 
come. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. BETTY McCOLLUM 
OF MINNESOTA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 8, 2012 

Ms. MCCOLLUM. Mr. Speaker, my vote on 
the amendment to H.R. 5855 offered by Con-
gressman TED POE was not recorded due to 
a technical error. I intended to vote ‘‘no.’’ 

f 

URBAN AREAS SECURITY 
INITIATIVE FUNDING 

HON. SILVESTRE REYES 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 8, 2012 

Mr. REYES. Mr. Chair, I rise to support the 
amendment offered by Mr. HIGGINS that would 
increase funding to the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency’s State and Local Pro-
gram by $58 million to allow communities such 
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as the one I represent, El Paso, Texas, to be 
eligible for Urban Areas Security Initiative, 
UASI, funding under the FY2013 Homeland 
Security Appropriations Bill. 

As you know, UASI provides funding to ad-
dress the unique planning, organization, 
equipment, and training needs of high-threat, 
high-density urban areas. The program assists 
in building an enhanced and sustainable ca-
pacity to prevent, protect against, respond to, 
and recover from acts of terrorism. 

Unfortunately, the FY12 Homeland Security 
Appropriations bill contained provisions that 
would arbitrarily deny funding to more than 50 
cities like El Paso, Texas. These hinder the 
progress that communities like El Paso, have 
made to prevent, protect against, respond to 
and recover from terrorist attacks and could 
potentially undermine the ability of these cities 
to safeguard their communities. 

As former Chairman of the House Perma-
nent Select Committee on Intelligence, I know 
very well the importance of providing our cities 
with adequate resources to prepare, prevent, 
and protect against attacks. This is a time for 
our communities to remain vigilant. It is un-
wise to cut off resources by including arbitrary 
language that restricts funding for cities like El 
Paso, which sits on the U.S.-Mexico border 
across from what is arguably one of the most 
violent cities in Mexico—Ciudad Juarez. Yet, 
despite this, El Paso is ranked the safest large 
city in the U.S. I attribute this to the great work 
of law enforcement in our community which is 
supported by resources provided by UASI 
under the Department of Homeland Security’s 
State and Local Grants programs. UASI has 
directed more than $21.8 million to El Paso 
since 2007. Additionally, El Paso—Juarez is a 
major center for manufacturing and inter-
national trade and commerce. El Paso is 
home to one of the largest ports of entry on 
the U.S./Mexico border, and is recognized as 
one of the top trading points in the entire 
United States. El Paso is home to Fort Bliss, 
one of the United States largest military bases 
and the Department of Defenses top ranked 
military asset. 

In 2010, El Paso, Texas received 
$5,389,900 as part of the UASI program and 
an additional $75,000 through the UASI Non-
profit Security Grant Program to help nonprofit 
organizations at high risk of attack and located 
within one of the UASI-eligible areas. 

With continued violence in Mexico and other 
potential security threats in our area, these 
funds are especially critical. As our local gov-
ernments continue to face budget difficulties, 
these federal grants help ensure that our local 
law enforcement agencies have the resources 
they need to ensure El Paso remains the 
safest large city in the U.S. 

El Paso has a track record of wisely invest-
ing UASI funds in projects such as an emer-
gency notification system, an information fu-
sion center, urban search and rescue teams, 
hazardous materials specialty teams, and crit-
ical interoperable communications infrastruc-
ture upgrades. 

The UASI grant has provided the El Paso 
Region with equipment such as: chemical and 
hazardous materials detectors, thermal imag-
ing cameras, personal protective equipment, 
command units, generators, tactical ballistic 
helmets and vests, security systems, response 
vehicles, emergency notification system, and 
even medical cache for H1N1 pandemic, as 
well as numerous other projects. 

The grant funds have also assisted in co-
ordination exercises, including: ranged inter-
departmental communication and training, 
agency communication and training, and EOC 
exercises to regional cross-discipline and 
multi-agency training scenarios. All of the ex-
ercises are compiled and analyzed through 
After Action Reports, which are indispensable 
as training tools to reflect our areas of 
strength and weakness. In addition, the grant 
has also funded training such as National Inci-
dent Management System, Bomb Team, 
Hazmat, and other training exercises deemed 
eligible on the grant. 

El Paso area communities have all bene-
fited from the regional UASI by significantly in-
creasing their capabilities. The funds allowed 
for the purchase of equipment and training 
such as those outlined by the Department of 
Homeland Security’s National Planning Sce-
narios and Target Capabilities Lists. I urge my 
colleagues to support Mr. HIGGINS amend-
ment, the Urban Area Security Initiative, to en-
sure that our communities and our country re-
main safe. Mr. Higgins’ amendment ensures 
that communities like mine in El Paso, Texas 
receive the support they need from the UASI 
program. 

I urge my colleagues to support this amend-
ment and help continue to keep our large cit-
ies safe. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO THE LIFE OF 
EVERETT ‘‘BUD’’ RANK, JR. 

HON. JIM COSTA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, June 8, 2012 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the life of Mr. Everett ‘‘Bud’’ Rank, 
Jr., lifelong Valley farmer and former Clovis 
Unified School District Trustee. Mr. Rank left 
us on the same property along the San Joa-
quin River in northeast Fresno where he was 
born in 1921. 

Mr. Rank spent much of his life working with 
the Future Farmers of America, where he 
helped organize the Clovis chapter of the or-
ganization. He was then president of that 
chapter, as well as a member of many other 
farming organizations, including the Farm Bu-
reau California Young Farmers and Ranchers, 
Clovis Young Farmers, the Clovis Grange. 

As a Clovis High School graduate, schools 
and children were his greatest contribution to 
the local community, as his wife says. He 
served three terms as head of the Clovis Uni-
fied Board of Trustees in the late 60’s and 
early 70’s. To honor his work in education, 
Bud Rank Elementary School in Clovis was 
named after him in 2006. 

Mr. Rank worked two tours of duty within 
the Agriculture Department, as Western re-
gional director of the Agricultural Stabilization 
and Conservation Service in the 1970s, and 
as the head of ASCS and executive vice 
president of the Commodity Credit Corp. in the 
1980s. He also served as a member of both 
President Nixon and Reagan’s administrations’ 
Agricultural Departments, all while being an 
avid golfer and ardent family man. 

He is survived by his wife Evelyn, their three 
daughters, two grandchildren and one great 
granddaughter. 

I applaud Mr. Rank for his years of tireless 
work on behalf of agriculture and education. 

Mr. Speaker, it is with great appreciation 
that I ask my colleagues to stand with me in 
honoring Mr. Rank’s remarkable life and his 
work in advancing our education system and 
agricultural productivity in the Valley. Please 
join me today in recognizing the commitment, 
dedication, and success of Mr. Everett ‘‘Bud’’ 
Rank, Jr.’s life. 

f 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SE-
CURITY APPROPRIATIONS ACT, 
2013 

SPEECH OF 

HON. LAURA RICHARDSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, June 6, 2012 

The House in Committee of the Whole 
House on the state of the Union had under 
consideration the bill (H.R. 5855) making ap-
propriations for the Department of Home-
land Security for the fiscal year ending Sep-
tember 30, 2013, and for other purposes: 

Ms. RICHARDSON. Mr. Chair, I rise today 
in reluctant opposition to H.R. 5855, Home-
land Security Appropriations Act for Fiscal 
Year 2013. H.R. 5855 provides $39.1 billion in 
discretionary funding for Department of Home-
land Security (DHS), a decrease of $484 mil-
lion below last year’s level and a decrease of 
$393 million below the President’s request. 

The Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) appropriations bill includes funding for 
all components and functions of DHS, includ-
ing Customs and Border Protection (CBP), Im-
migration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), 
the Transportation Security Administration 
(TSA), Coast Guard (USCG); Secret Service 
(USSS), the National Protection and Programs 
Directorate (NPPD), which includes Infrastruc-
ture Protection and Information Security (IPIS) 
and the Federal Protective Service (FPS), the 
Office of Health Affairs (OHA); the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), 
United States Citizenship and Immigration 
Services (USCIS), the Federal Law Enforce-
ment Training Center (FLETC), the Science 
and Technology directorate (S&T), the Domes-
tic Nuclear Detection Office (DNDO), depart-
mental management, Analysis and Operations 
(A&O), and the Office of the Inspector General 
(OIG). 

Mr. Chair, I would like to thank my friends 
Chairman ROBERT B. ADERHOLT and Ranking 
Member DAVID E. PRICE on their hard work on 
the Department of Homeland Security Appro-
priations Act. Although this bill provides ade-
quate funding for some programs that I sup-
port, they are far outweighed by some 
unexplainable provisions in the bill. 

This bill underfunds the Federal Air Mar-
shals program by $50 million which will reduce 
coverage on high-risk flights. The Administra-
tion has echoed my sentiment in a recent 
statement on administration policy. I also have 
reservations about extending a civilian pay 
freeze through fiscal year 2013. This is neither 
sustainable nor desirable. 

As a Member of the House Homeland Secu-
rity Committee, I cannot support this bill. We 
as Members of Congress have a responsibility 
to protect our communities from any possible 
danger. For this reason, there is no higher pri-
ority than to adequately fund our homeland 
security, particularly our first responders such 
as firefighters. 
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